BAND BOOSTER MINUTES BUCKHORN HIGH SCHOOL BAND

Date: February 20, 2020

Time: 6:00pm

Board in Attendance: First Vice President - LaVeta Solanto; Second Vice President - Michael Patch; Second VP Assistant - Heather Hoffman; Third Vice President - Melanie Jackson; Treasurer - Mary Miller; Treasurer Asst. - Nikka Shaneyfeld; Treasurer Asst. - Cyndi Sarkesian; Secretary - Kim Grantham; EAA – Michael Osmer

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by LaVeta. A motion was made to dispense of the reading of the minutes by Nikka Shaneyfelt and seconded by Heather Hoffman.

1st VP, LaVeta Solanto:

LaVeta opened with a discussion of the importance of board nominations and read the results of the survey that was conducted to solicit nominations and self-nominations for board positions for the upcoming school year.

LaVeta asked for nominations from the floor and received several self-nominations and recommendations which are included in the above list. The ballad is still being generated and nominations are still open until March 31, 2020. Nominations may be added or rescinded until this date.

The band banquet is May 15th and more details will be forthcoming. LaVeta is looking for volunteers to form a committee to determine senior gifts for the banquet.

Mr. Souder mentioned the upcoming MPA trips: March 11 for Syphonic band at 4:00 and March 13th for Wind Ensemble. LaVeta incdicated an email would be sent seeking donations for snack bags for the March 11th trip.

2nd VP, Michael Patch:

The concession stand will need a new roof and they are seeking someone who can provide an estimate of the work that will need to be completed. Mr. Souder is also talking with the county maintenance department.

3rd VP, Melanie Jackson:

The Mattress fund raiser is this Saturday, February 22nd. They are requesting volunteers show up on Sunday at 2:00 to help put the tables up in the cafeteria. With 20 or more people this will take less than 30 minutes. Will kick off cookie dough sales next week on Wednesday. More details to follow. The sale lasts 2 weeks.

Treasurer, Mary Miller:

Snap raise funds have been applied to the student accounts and were a little higher than expected. Mary asked that people continue to pay their fees for Concert band, Winter Guard and Instrument rental.

EAA, Michele Osmer:

The last EAA was not as well attended as previous ones. The persistent rain meant that the runway was closed so pilots were not able to fly in. The credit will be issued in March after the breakfast and this one could be a little lower than normal – about \$40.00.

Secretary, Kim Grantham:

The Next meeting is March 19th.

The next meeting will be after the turn of the year.

The meeting was brought to a close at 6:30 pm with a motion to adjourn made by Cindy Sarkesian and seconded by Melanie Jackson.